
Stories from Northern Cass 
Media Center and Mrs. Smette: This week in the library grades PK-2 read the book First Dog by J. 
Patrick Lewis & Beth Zappitello. The book featured a dog who traveled the world, but ultimately ended 
up living in the White House as a First Dog. We then shared how the White House now has two new First 
Dogs, as Champ and Major got to move in on Wednesday. It was a fun way to make a current event 
accessible to our younger learners. Grades 3 & 4 read D is for Democracy: A Citizen's Alphabet by Elissa 
Grodin. This book explained our government's structure and allowed learners to gain an understanding of 
the vocabulary they have been hearing throughout the election and inauguration season.  

Level 6 and Mrs. McPherson: The sixth graders are being very competitive with vocabulary.com. They 
are mastering words on their own and reminding me when they come to class to have a jam. The word 
lists coordinate with our lessons or they can join a nationwide jam. Right now we are in eighth place in 
North Dakota and trying to catch up to a few neighboring schools. We would love for more classes to join 
us, so Northern Cass can be more competitive as a school. Please contact me if your class would like to 
join the NC team. Other North Dakota teams that are participating are: Oakes, Valley City, Carrington, 
New Town, Milner, Hatton, Williston, Napoleon, Leeds. 

Level 3 and Mrs. Margerum: Mrs. Margerum's learners are working towards earning badges in their 
learner center. They can receive badges for habits of work, using skills with our portrait of a learner 
words, and priority standards. Once they show proficiency, they are presented with a badge to hang on 
their ring by their Learner Profile. Each learner has made a profile that showcases goals, strengths, areas 
of growth, how they learn best, and passions. Our high school learners are in the process of helping create 
badges with our 3D printer. Their badges are definitely a source of excitement in our room. 

Level 4 and Mrs. Zieske: This week in level 4 science we continued our study of volcanoes.  We learned 
about different kinds of volcanoes and how the thickness of the lava can explain the shape and eruption 
pattern of the volcanoes.  Using lava made out of water and flour, they tested how different lavas create 
different shapes and trap gases differently.  We solved the mystery, “Why do some volcanoes explode?” 

In our level 5 Mystery this week, “What would happen if you drank a glass of acid?”, students 
investigated different ways to test for acids by observing reactions when they mixed baking soda, baking 
powder, and purple cabbage water with an acid (vinegar) and a nonacid (water). They discovered that 
many common foods contain acid.  

Algebra II and Mrs. Zaun: Learners in Algebra II modeled projectile motion by throwing objects. They 
first needed to solve for velocity. After they did this, they applied their knowledge of quadratics to solve 
for the maximum height of the ball. This activity provided an opportunity for learners to reach a score 4 
on our graphing quadratics standard.  



 

 

 


